
DETERMINATION OF NONSIGNIFICANCE (DNS) 
PUBLIC NOTICE 

Please direct all comments and requests for documents to the Assigned Contact. 
 

 

 
In accordance with Chapter 197-11 Washington Administrative Code, State Environmental Policy Act 
(SEPA) Rules, Notice is hereby given of the following: 
 
Lead Agency:   Washington State Department of Corrections 
 
Location of Proposal:  Airway Heights Corrections Center 
    11919 West Sprague Ave. 
    Airway Heights, WA  99001 
 
Description of Proposal: The Department of Corrections proposes to connect the reclaimed water mains 
currently located adjacent to Airway Heights Corrections Center (AHCC) to several locations within AHCC. This 
includes trenching and installing new reclaimed water mains, services, interior plumbing, and associated 
connections. 
 
Threshold Determination: The lead agency for this proposal has determined that it does not have a probable 
significant adverse impact on the environment.  An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not required under 
RCW 43.21C.030(2)(c).  This decision was made after review of a completed environmental checklist and other 
information on file with the lead agency.  This information is available to the public on request. This Determination 
of Nonsignificance is issued under W.A.C. 197-11-340(2). Copies of the SEPA Threshold Determination, Checklist, 
and supporting documents are available upon request from the Department of Corrections. There is no agency 
appeal. 
 
Responsible Official: 
 
Stephen Sinclair 
Secretary 
Washington State Department of Corrections 
P.O. Box 41101  
Olympia, Washington 98504-1101 
 
Assigned Contact: 
 
Eric Heinitz 
Environmental Manager 
Washington State Department of Corrections 
P.O. Box 41112  
Olympia, Washington 98504-1112 
Telephone: (360) 725-8397  Facsimile: (360) 586-8723 
 
 
Date of Issuance: July 28, 2020                       Comment Deadline: August 12, 2020 at 5:00 pm 


